
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

         Good News!  

         
        For many Catholics, Vatican Council II was a watershed moment in Church history. I remember the nuns in  

        our school turning on the radio to listen to reports. They shared what Pope St. John XXIII said at the start of  

        the council. The media still follow large Church events, but it’s easy to forget that Church leaders have been 

        gathering to talk about the issues of the day since the first century.  

        In the first reading, we hear (in fairly abbreviated form) about the Council of Jerusalem. The apostles and   

        other leaders of the Church came together to discuss whether Gentiles had to be circumcised (a tenet of  

        Jewish Law) before they were baptized. There were legitimate claims on both sides. Remarkably, the lead  

        prayed, talked, and prayed some more. They spoke from their experience and their faith. They assumed that  

        all the assembled were people of faith, and so they wrestled together to find the answer most in keeping with 

        the commands of Jesus.  

 

        In the end, when they decided to admit Gentiles without circumcising them, the whole community recog-   

        nized that the Holy Spirit was at work, and the letter sent to the various churches began, “It is the decision of 

        the Holy Spirit and of us…” The Council of Jerusalem gives us a model for resolving our differences: pray,  

        dialogue, and pray some more. This week, read all of Acts 15 to see what happens when we trust the Spirit to 

        guide us rightly: arguments fall silent, and we find delight, strength, and peace (see 15:12, 31–32; John     

        14:27). 

 
Mary Katharine Deeley  
sundaybulletin@liguori.org 

         

           

  

 

 

 

 

 

Sixth Sunday of Easter  

Lord’s Day Eucharist: Saturday at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 9:00 am & 10:45 am             

P: 306-842-2129   F: 306-842-7818 

Parish E-mail - stvincent@sasktel.net 

Fr. Gerry’s E-mail - g.bauche@sasktel.net 

Website: www.stvincentdepaul.ca 

Office Hours – 8:30 to Noon &1:00 to 4:30 
Mission – St. Mary’s - Tribune 

  314 – 3rd Street 
  Weyburn, SK    
  S4H 0W7 

Sacraments 

Baptism:      Contact the office     
Reconciliation: Fri. 11:30 – 12:00  
         Sat. 4:00 – 4:40  
Matrimony:  Contact Fr. Gerry at least    
         8 months prior to wedding    
RCIA:      Contact the office             
   

Parish Team 
Pastor:  Rev. Gerry Bauche Emergency #861-3011 
Administrative Assistant: Janice Seitz (Mon. – Thurs) 
Parish Life Coordinators: MaryAnn Flaaten/Wendy Pitre  
Youth Minister:  Paula Reich 842-4288 & Elise Winter 
Caretaker: Rani Roettger      
Hall Convener:   Josie Klein 842-4481              

 
Parish Organization Contacts: 

Parish Council Chairperson –                                Parish Finance Chairperson – Marcy Labbie     
K of C Grand Knight: Ron Klein (842-6192)    K of C Faithful Navigator: Jim Wanner (842-4014)   CWL President: Camille Goski (842-0321) 

Weyburn K of C Mtgs: Executive & Directors – 2nd Monday of every month, General Mtg. – 4th Monday of every month (Sept.-June) 
Weyburn CWL – General Meeting – 3rd Monday of every month (Sept. – June) 

 
 

 

                Sixth Sunday of Easter 

             April 30 & May 1, 2016 

mailto:stvincent@sasktel.net
mailto:g.bauche@sasktel.net
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://magickalgraphics.com/easterrel.htm&ei=YdtLVaHrCpWgyAT7i4H4Bg&bvm=bv.92765956,d.aWw&psig=AFQjCNEJxmZuQ-CqvY3o0nQnzWlC-kA2ng&ust=1431121109202621


 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Thank You to all those who attended the Annual General Meeting last Sunday. Thank you to the out-

going Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson Camille Goski and to Marilyn Schuck, John Nikolejsin, Aime 

Isabey and Rita Wanner. Your dedication is very much appreciated. Welcome to the new Parish Council 

members Lynn Colquhoun, Pat Wolensky, Ken Kot, Don Vatamaniuk and Jim Wanner. Thank you also to 

Omer Marcotte, Bernie Kot, James Richards and Dr. Alain Lenferna who are remaining on Parish Council. Thank you to 

everyone for your commitment to our parish! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation & First Eucharist will be celebrated at St. Vincent de Paul Monday, May 2nd at 7 PM.  We are 

in need of parishioners to assist with this wonderful celebration.  If you can help with Altar serving, Eucharist, 

Reading, Hospitality & Screen projector please see the signup sheet & fill in where you are able! Thank you! 

 

The Catholic Women’s League of Canada calls all people of faith to join nationwide in 12 Hours of Prayer for 

Palliative Care. This is designed to take place during the National Hospice Palliative Care Week as a profound 

witness to the sanctity of human life. All parishioners, family and friends are invited to join St. Vincent de Paul 

CWL in prayer and solidarity on May 4th from 7 am to 7 pm in the church. For more information please contact 

CWL member Pat Wolensky @ 306-891-8182. Those unable to attend are encouraged to join in prayerful support.  
 

 

Knights of Columbus – May 7 &8 – Mother’s Day flower distribution – contact Br. Jim Parsons to assist 

May 9 – Council Executive Meeting @ 7 PM in Knights Room. All Brs may attend if they wish.  
 

 

FAMILY FUN WITH THE NET TEAM!!  
Family Retreat: Come join us for a weekend to grow in your faith with your family and to be in fellowship 

with other individuals your age. It will be held Saturday, May 7th from 2-9 pm. This day will present 

many opportunities to grow spiritually and emotionally. The cost will be $20/family and dinner will be pro-

vided.  Sign-up sheet is on the table at the back of the church. Come join us for an awesome weekend!    

Eucharistic Services Intentions 

Mon. May 2 9:00   AM  Haines Family 

Tues. May 3 9:00   AM  Liliane Kot+ 

Wed. May 4 9:00   AM  Elizabeth & Maurice Thibeault + 

Thurs. May 5 9:00   AM  Laurice Sidloski 

Fri. May 6 12:10 PM  Special Intention 

Sat. May 7 8:00   AM   

  10:00 AM Lay Presided – Tatagwa View  

  5:00   PM  Ken & Nel Milatz 

Sun. May 8 9:00   AM  Irene Erza 

  10:45 AM   

 St. Mary’s    

Sat. May 7 7:00  PM   

Prayers for the Sick: 
Michelle Kapell, Norbert Wilkes, Wanda Dorosz, Darren Polasek, Laura Ullrich, Paul Moldenhauer, Stan 

Mickalishen, Jeannie Lemieux, Don Sturgeon,  Lara Horack, Michael Clemens, Carmelo Lozada Clase, 

Laurette Fradette, Eileen Walkeden, Joseph Tokarz, Lynn Koloski, Shirley Woodard, Tom Deutscher, 

Sandra Mryglod, Beryl Mazur, Gary Wilson. 

Readings for  

May 7 & 8 

Acts 1:1-11 
Ephesians 1:17-23 

Luke 24:46-53 

Welcome Visitors &  

New Parish Members!    
New parishioners are asked  

to complete a  

“New Parishioner” form,  

located on the table in the 

foyer.  Thank you! 

Welcome Visitors & 

New Parish Members!    
New parishioners are 

asked to complete a  

“New Parishioner” form, 

located on the table in 

the foyer.  Thank you! 

Banns for Ordination 
Rev. Mr. Tavis Reginald Goski is to be ordained to the Sacred Order of Presbyter for the Archdiocese of Ottawa on 

June 3, 2016 at Notre-Dame Cathedral, Ottawa. Please remember him in your prayers. 

Canon Law obliges Catholics to reveal any impediment to sacred orders to the bishop or pastor. 

Our sympathy and prayers to Marlene Babiarz & family, on the passing of her husband Ed Babiarz. 

CWL Brunch & Bake Sale – Sunday, May 1st The Catholic Women’s League  invites everyone to come to our 

annual Sunday Brunch and Bake Sale at McKenna Auditorium 10:00am – 1 pm Enjoy a great traditional 

brunch –Eggs, sausages, hash browns, breads, cheese and fruit. Free will offering for the brunch. Terrific home-

made baking at reasonable prices. Plus we have an excellent variety of prizes in our one-day raffle. Open to the   

general public. Come and celebrate spring with us!  
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High School Youth Group: Hey everyone!!! Come and join the NET team for the last youth group on May 8th.  

We will be having a fun night with a BBQ. It will be from 4:00- 7:00 pm at Jubilee Park. Bring a snack to share  

with everyone!!! 
7 and Up Club: Calling all youth in grades 7 and up. Come out on May 4th at the Courthouse yard for a fun night of 

games and praying the rosary. Meet us there from 6:30pm-8:00pm. Bring your friends!!  

CRAVE Kids Club!! For grades 2, 3 & 4 Tuesdays and Wednesdays …from 3:45 – 5:00 in the children’s Liturgy  

Room. Due to limited space, children should be registered before attending. For more information contact Elise at 

elisewinter@hotmail.ca 

Baby Bottle Campaign: The OptionS Pregnancy Centre Baby Bottle Campaign is a unique approach to raising 

awareness regarding abortion and unplanned pregnancies, and a method of supporting this organization finan-

cially.  Plastic baby bottles will be distributed at the church on Mother’s Day, to be filled with coins and 

returned on Father’s Day. Please be sure to sign up on the sheet at the back and pick up a baby bottle.  Your 

support of this important cause is greatly appreciated.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Schedules – for Lectors are now ready to be picked up on the pamphlet rack at the back of the church. Thank 

 you so much to those who share their time and talents!! You are appreciated!! 
 

Syrian Refugee Families: We have an up to date list of items that we are still in need of – we ask that you please look 

at the sheets in the foyer and put your name beside what you would like to donate and then bring to the office – within 

the week. We would like to have the lists filled and items delivered as soon as possible.  Thank you!   

 

 

Baptism Preparation Classes are scheduled for May 7 & June 18  from 9 AM – 12 PM. Please call the office to 

register for the date that works best for you! Certain criteria must be met when choosing Godparents. For complete 

information regarding this very important decision go to our website: www.stvincentdepaul.ca. Please share this  

with anyone you know that this may pertain to. After these dates, the next classes will take place in the fall. 

   
     

The Following Funeral Lunch teams will be called first to serve the next funeral lunches:  T5 (Donna &Renee),  

T3 (Shirley & Theresa) and T6 (Fran). 

 

 
            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Kenosee Boys and Girls Camp, located in the beautiful Moose Mountain Provincial Park in SE Saskatchewan, is now accepting  

2016 camp registrations for Boys and Girls aged 6 – 14 at time of registration. We are also happy to offer a full week of 

FAMILY CAMP for the entire family. These camps happen during the month of July. For more information call Edrina 

Sinclair at (306) 577-4624 or visit us online at www.CampKenosee.net. Online registration and payment available. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 A Filipino Mass is celebrated on the third Sunday of each month at 5 PM. A pot-luck supper follows at McKenna Hall.  All are welcome!  

Assisted Suicide and Euthanasia – Think About It 
There is a huge difference between palliative sedation and euthanasia. With palliative sedation, the intent is to reduce  

consciousness to ease suffering. The intent of euthanasia, however, is to kill the person. 

For further information www.livegivinglove.com or http://www.chassk.ca/ethics/euthanasia.php 

NET Farewell Saturday, May 14th @ 6:15 PM (following the 5 PM Mass) at McKenna Hall 

The time has gone so quickly.  Our second year iNFUSE team will be leaving our parish on May 

16th. Please join us in bidding them farewell as we share a meal, memories and much laughter! 

Tickets for the supper are available at the parish office. The price is $10/person or $30/family. 

Deadline to purchase tickets is May 9th. Four of the team are planning to spend another year with NET 

Ministries – each one must raise $7000.00. If you can help our outstanding young missionaries with a do-

nation they would be extremely appreciative. Cheques should be made payable to St. Vincent de Paul – 

tax receipts are available. Let’s fill the hall in support of their unwavering efforts for our parish! 
Host homes or anyone else that has pictures of the NET team are asked to email them to Kathy Lascelle at   

kathy.lascelle@holyfamilrcssd.ca – ASAP.  Thank you!! 
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 This Week’s Ministry –  

April 30 – May 1 

Ministries Next Week’s Ministry – 

May 7 - 8 

Sat. 5:00 Holy Family Readers John Megenbir 

Sun 9:00 Holy Family  Dianne Haider, Theresa Istace 

Sun 10:45 Holy Family  Shirley Mondor, Wendy Pitre 

Sat 5:00 Jo Martin                         Stephen Zackrisson 

Janice Seitz                     Brian Winter 

Delois Sunde                   Dave Creurer 

                                        Lloyd Zyla 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Rose Loos                         Kathy Williams 

Margaret Tuchscherer      Andy Broccolo 

Bruno Tuchscherer           Roberto Roman 

                                          Kim Haupstein 

Sun 9:00  Cecile Sellinger              Jean Janoski 

Lavine Stepp                  Joe Janoski 

Christine Marcotte         Cheryl Anderson 

                                       Jean Woodard 

 Theresa Istace                   Stan Zaluski 

Cherise Hein                     Audrey Rydzik 

Bonita Larson                   Pat Wolensky 

                                          Dianne Haider 

Sun 10:45                        Stella Hoffart                 Judy Van Betuw 

Gordon Rutten               Val Wing 

Bonnie Sidloski             Helene Gordon 

                                       Danette Tracey 

                   Aimé Isabey                      Marga Cugnet 

Alphonse Fossenier           Gordon Rutten 

Richard Wick                     ____________ 

                                           Dorothy Rist 

Sat 5:00 Soles Family Children’s 

Liturgy 
Holly Ferguson 

Sun 9:00 Christie McKenzie Ingri Roman 

Sun 10:45 Cody Vilcu Michelle Walkeden, Karissa Vilcu 

Sat 5:00 Dominic Soles, Emily Soles, Dakota Button Servers Matthew Soles, Jamie Labbie, Krystalynn Lascelle 

Sun 9:00    

Sun 10:45 Stella Hoffart, Gordon Rutten, Bonnie Sidloski Acolytes Aimé Isabey, Alphonse Fossenier, Richard Wick 

Sat. 5:00 Chad Fingler Computer/ 

Projector 

Stephen Zackrisson 

Sun. 9:00 Richards Family Carole Milo 

Sun 10:45 Don Kraft  Bonnie Sidloski 

Sat 5:00 Bruno & Margaret Tuchscherer, 

Jim St. Onge, Yvonne Dzuba 
Hospitality Brian Winter, Sophie Gall, Rhonda Baudria, 

Jean Reich, Stephen & Glenda Zackrisson 

Sun 9:00 Darrell Yakimowski, Yvonne Kerr, 

Colquhoun Family, Juliet Ostrea 
 Jerry & Janie Jordens, Ken & Susan Kot, Denis 

Tremblay, John & Shannon Tuchscherer 

Sun 10:45 Terry Lonoway, Larry & Emily Stadler, 

Ron Miller, Charlene Keen 
 Norm Mondor, Al Pitre,  

Joe Glab, Roberto Roman 

  Harry Plemel, Nick Coroluick, Shirley Mondor Counters Sherry Dreis, Kerry Dolter, Richard Wick 

FROM PASTOR’S DESK: 

          A memo was received from Gilles L’Heureux (St. Joseph’s Parish, Moose Jaw) on behalf of Colette Stang, President of 

the Saskatchewan Pro-Life Association (SPLA) regarding the small window of opportunity to submit short briefs of 750 / 3 

pages to the Standing Committee on Justice & Human Rights on Bill C-14, an Act to amend the Criminal Code and to make 

related amendments to other Acts on Medical Assistance in Dying.  The Canadian public is invited to submit briefs to this 

Standing Committee no later than Monday, May 2, 2016 at 5 PM, and the link received from the Memo of SPLA to which one 

can attach your submission is Just@parl.gc.ca. My suggestion is that briefs be thoughtfully and concisely written stating our 

direct opposition to this proposed bill, indicating that we are opposed to any allowance of euthanasia and assisted suicide in 

Canada.  This must not be allowed to proceed without stating our opposition to something that will radically alter our country’s 

stance not only on dying but living with dignity. Most countries which have implemented legislation favouring euthanasia have 

witnessed the slippery slope of its being extended to more and circumstances and categories of people. There is no one who at 

some does not experience some pain in living, quite apart from the pain of dying; and it seems that they are advocating the 

right to terminate their life, if they deem it unacceptable that they should be forced to carry on living. Anyone who has dealt 

with the suicide of someone knows the great pain and anguish suffered by those who are left behind. Suicide prevention advo-

cates strongly argue that suicide not be presented as a rational alternative to suffering, and yet as Andrew Coyne recently 

wrote, that is exactly what we are doing. The reality, he argues, is that when we permit assisted suicide, we are involving an-

other individual, or individuals, to help that person carry their wishes to die directly by the intervention proposed, and this 

implicates all of us, and makes all complicit in their actions. Surely we can do better as a society to aid and abet someone to 

end their lives, because they have decided that it is not worth living and have others of their point of view. If ever there was a 

time to make our voice heard, it is now because we cannot imagine what the future might bring and how more removed from 
God our country will become if this proposed legislation goes into effect. Those who have been fighting for the change or restrictions on 

abortion know how difficult this battle has become; it will be no different for euthanasia. Will good statistics be kept on this matter, as 

patient confidentiality and privacy will be presented as reasons why there should be o disclosure? What about the Church being asked to 

celebrate sacraments with those who are headed this way, or funerals for that matter? St. Joseph, Patron of Canada, pray for us.. 

mailto:Just@parl.gc.ca

